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Ski and Snowboard Club Frequently Asked Questions

What middle schoolers can attend?
This program is open to all middle schoolers from any school near Plymouth, grades 6-8.
What do students do with their things while on the trip?

Students can either put their bags in cubbies or the pay lockers at the ski area. The buses will be locked,
so they may leave items on them. Please note Plymouth Parks and Recreation are not responsible for
their equipment or any personal items.

Why are ski/snowboard bags required?

Skis and snowboards often have sharp edges. Putting them in a bag protects the people that are
loading/unloading equipment as well as other students’ equipment. It also helps keep individuals items
together and prevents loss.

What do they eat?

Students are responsible for their own food. We recommend a bag dinner and/or to bring money for
concessions at the ski sites.

What do they wear while skiing or snowboarding?

Snow pants, warm socks, helmet — for warmth and safety, goggles, neck gaiter, hand and foot warmers.
It is best to dress in layers — t-shirt, fleece, jacket, etc. You can always take a layer off!

Do they get lessons? Can they be signed up for more than one lesson?

Overall, this is not a lesson program. The kids ski on their own. However, we do require first time skiers
and snowboarders on their first trip with us to do one free lesson. This is a beginner lesson. Sign up for
one lesson, then after the first trip check in with your child to see if they would want another beginner
lesson. They do not need more than two lessons as this is a beginner course. When registering, please
mark you’d like a lesson on the first trip.

How does my child get their rental skis/snowboard?

Once they arrive at the ski hill they will be directed by the staff to the rental area.
Can | pick up or my child from the ski hill or drop them off at the ski hill?

No, we have a strict policy that all students ride the bus to and from the ski hill.
Do | have to register for all the trips?

No, you can go on one, a couple, or all! Register for any date and location you are available for. We
recommend registering for all the trips you would like to go on at once as spots are limited this year.



